
City of North Port 
City Manager’s Office 

Interoffice Memorandum 

To: The Honorable Mayor and City Commission 

Thru: A. Jerome Fletcher II, ICMA-CM, MPA, City Manager

From: Jennifer Sadonis, Grants Coordinator 

Cc: Todd Garrison, Police Chief 
Kimberly Williams, Finance Director 
Joseph Fussell, Commander 

Date: August 29, 2022 

Re: New Grant Memo: Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant Fiscal Year 2022 

Per Resolution 2021-R-09, Section 2.03, City Commission directed the City Manager or designee to 
distribute a memo to the City Commission identifying all City-submitted grant applications. Staff has 
started the application process on Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant, for entry tools.  We 
expect to request $8,060 and no matching funds are needed for the grant. 

The Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant (JAG) is a national, formula-based, block-grant 
program administered by the U.S. Department of Justice (DOJ), Office of Justice Programs (OJP) with 
the goal of improving the criminal justice system.  

This is a reimbursable grant, meaning the City spends first then requests reimbursement from the granting 
agency.  The grant deadline is August 31, 2022.  Notification of award is expected in early winter 2022. 
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